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A Publication of The United Methodist Church 
Minden, Nebraska  

June 2024 

Dear Minden United Methodist Church Family, 
Greetings in Christ! 
 Thanks to your prayers, I am writing to share the joyous news 
that my family and I have safely arrived in South Korea. We had a 
wonderful time reuniting with our parents, siblings, and extended 
family. Despite the joy of our trip, we already miss our beloved 
Minden church community and are eagerly looking forward to 
seeing you all again soon. 
 June is a momentous month for both me and the church. I am 
thrilled to announce the completion of all the required ordination 
processes, a significant milestone made possible by your contin-
ued prayers and support. Following the conclusion of this year's 
Annual Conference, I will be recognized as an Elder in Full Con-
nection. This achievement will further empower me to serve you 
with increased dedication and commitment. 
 Additionally, we are excited about our upcoming Vacation Bible 
School (VBS). It will occur from June 23rd to June 27th, running 
for five days from 5:00 PM to 7:30 PM. This year's VBS, themed 
"Camp Firelight," is based on Psalm 56:3: "Whenever I'm afraid, I 
put my trust in you." Like last year, Kathi Schutz will be leading 
the program. We look forward to an enriching time for our children 
filled with learning, fun, and spiritual growth. 
 I also want to extend my deepest gratitude to everyone who 
stepped in and served the church during my two-week vacation. 
Your dedication and support ensured that everything ran smooth-
ly, and I am truly grateful for your efforts. 
 Thank you for your unwavering support and prayers. Let us 
continue to uphold one another in prayer and work together to 
spread God's love in our community. 
May the peace of Christ be with you all. 
In His Service, 
Your Pastor Peter Choi  

2024 Church vision:  
All things work together for good.  

(Romans 8:28) 



June 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 
10:00am Worship 
2nd Sunday after 
Pentecost 
11:00am Adult  
 Sunday School 

3 4 5 6 
9:30am  
Prayer Time 

7 8 

99:30am Worship 
service will be 
Livestreamed from 
the UMC Conference 
in Kearney 
3rd Sunday after Pen-
tecost 
11:00am Adult  
 Sunday School 

10 11 12 
9:30am  
United Women 
in Faith (UMW) 
7pm VBS Mtg 

13 
9:30am  
Prayer Time 

14 15 

16 
10:00am Worship 
4th Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Father’s Day 
11:00am Adult  
 Sunday School 

17 
8am-4pm WIC 

18 19 
 
6pm Finance 
Mtg 

20 
9:30am  
Prayer Time 

21 22 

23 
10:00am Worship 
5th Sunday after 
Pentecost 
11:00am Adult  
 Sunday School 

24 25 26 27 
9:30am  
Prayer Time 

28 29 

30 
10:00am Worship 
VBS Program 
6th Sunday after 
Pentecost 
11:00am Adult  
 Sunday School 

      

United Methodist Church Conference @ Kearney 

“Camp Firelight” Vacation Bible School: 5:00 Meal 5:30-7:30 VBS Stations 



 
 

 
 

Greeters/Ushers: 
June 2  : ? 
June 9: Havens Family 
June 16: ? 
June 23: ? 
June 30: ? 
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Scripture Readers: 
June 2  : Kent Verbeck 
June 9: live stream 
June 16: Shirley Fellers 
June 23: ? 
June 30: ? 
 
Refreshment Hosts: 
June 2  : Wilkinson Family 
June 9: Havens Family 
June 16: ? 
June 23: Graham Family 
June 30: ? 

June: Communion Steward: Shirley Fellers 

Servers: Shirley Fellers , ?   ,?   & ? 
   . 

Please Call (308) 832-1995 if you can fill one 
of the open dates or email  

managerumcminden@msn.com. 

Life in Our Church Family… 
Take a moment and say a prayer for:  
  Doug Fellers, Dan & Ginger Frizane, Joe & Marjorie Hultquist,   
 Larry Anderson, Merlin Beahm, Peggy Rasmussen 
 and Jan Hofferber (Kathi’s mother). 
 

Congratulation to Keller and Erin Koch on their marriage on April 27, 2024. 
 

Please call the office when you know of any illness, hospitalization, new ba-
bies, marriages, joyous or sad news among your friends or family members.  
 
 

If you or your family has a prayer request and you would like to put on the 

May Financial Report…    
General Giving in May    $10,251 
General Fund Giving to Date  $71,124 
General Expenses in May   $13,148 
General Fund Expenses to Date $86,808 
  (This report does not include the final days in May) 

Remember June 9th,  
Worship Service will be streamed live 

in the sanctuary at 9:30am. 
You may also attend the worship service in 
person in Kearney in the Silver Ballrooms 

at the Younes Center at this time. 
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Happy Birthday 
2—Sheila Anderson 
9—Allyson Jameson 
9—Jayla Olsen 
10—Marian Johnson 
12—Luke White 
13—Jackson Froid 
16—Larry Anderson 
22—Tristan Havens 
23—Dan Frizane 
24—MaryJo Froid 
24—Liz Merrill 
28—Gordon Amstuz 
29—Nancy Evans 

Happy Anniversary 
8—Brad & Natalie Janda—22 years 
9—Larry & Nancy Evans—51 years 
9—Brodie & Amy Kring—6 years 
14—James & Jeanette Wilkinson—28 years 
21—John & Jane Albers—55 years 
21—Denny & Fran Lange—49 years 
28—Al & Lee Ann Lux—49 years 
29—Keven & Kathi Schutz—22 years 

Vacation Bible School 
June 23-27, 2024 
Meal at 5:00pm 

VBS from 5:30-7:30pm 
 
 

 
Looking for a few decorations 

*Medium-Large artificial Trees (Christmas Trees will work) 
(these will be returned to you)  
*Used brown packing paper 

*Camping decorations 

 

Dear Minden United Methodist Church,  

Thank you for granting us the honor of being married 
in our beautiful church! We’re also grateful for the Bible 
you gifted us; it is a cherished reminder of God’s pres-

ence in our lives and our marriage. God Bless!  
Keller and Erin Koch 
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 Dear Minden United Methodist Church, 

 

Thank you for the daily devotional and book mark that I 
received for graduating high school.  I am so grateful for 

all of the support that this church has shown me.  
I know that God will be with me every step of the way as 
I move to college and enter the next chapter of my life! 

 

Sincerely,  
Marah Dornhoff 

CONGRATULATIONS  CLASS OF 2024!!!! 
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United Methodist Church 
340 N. Newell Ave 
Minden, NE 68959 

 

Sunday Worship 
10:00 a.m. 

Church Contact Information: 
Church office: 308-832-1995—managerumcminden@msn.com 

Parsonage: 308-832-2215 
 

Pastor Peter Choi—201-888-8430 —Please call or text for appointment or email  
peterchoiminden@gmail.com 

 

Jaime Sinsel, Office Manager—308-830-2867—Mon-Wed 8am-Noon, Thurs. 8-10:30am 
 

Jeanette Wilkinson. Prayer Chain—402-756-0772 
 


